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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
 February 12, 2007
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the February 12, 2007 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Marvin Yates, Aron Walker, Bridget Hester, Zealon Solomon and Pamala Messina. Also in attendance were Clarissa Schiro and Shannon Sciortino.  Dr. Baldwin joined the meeting after it was already in progress.
The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

· The December 4, 2006 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the minutes. Bridget Hester seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· New Committee Member -  Victoria Coleman will be taking Tiffane Henry’s position.  She was unable to attend this meeting, so she was not introduced.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Usage Subcommittee Meeting –Dr. Yates would like to carry over the Usage Subcommittee meeting until the next meeting.  Action Item:  The Usage Subcommittee will meet to evaluate the issue of students working in sites such as Facebook and MySpace when other students are waiting to use a computer for class assignments.  They will also evaluate whether or not the library should become an open lab, and what should happen to the labs which are close to the library, based on data from usage reports.
· Communication: Small, Large, Matching Fund Proposals  –Dr. Asoodeh communicated to all applicants whether or not they were approved for a small, large, or matching fund grant.
· Special Projects:  Streaming Video, Wireless Footprint, and VM Ware Server – Dr Asoodeh presented the need to increase the feeds for streaming video from 25 to 100.  He also discussed the need to increase wireless access on campus.  Dr. Asoodeh explained how servers can be maximized through virtualization.  This saves costs through needing fewer servers.  It was proposed that we purchase a VM Ware Server because our current virtualized server has been maxed out.  The total cost of these three projects is $60,000.  Dr. Crain agreed to provide $20,000 towards these projects.  It was proposed that the Technology Fee provide the remaining $40,000.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will bring the proposed wireless footprint to show the committee after it has been prepared.  Bridget Hester made a motion to approve the expenditure of $40,000 on these projects.  Dr. Yates seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. 
· Surplus Computer Proposals – Donna Methvien stated that there were five proposals for surplus computers, totaling a request for 42 computers.  The Surplus Computer Subcommittee recommended that all five proposals be approved and that 42 computers be awarded.  Dr. Yates made a motion to approve the distribution of 42 surplus computers.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will prepare the transfer of the computers.  Additionally, Donna Methvien reported that there are 27 older computers in need of being surplused to Property Control due to their age and condition.  Dr. Yates made a motion to approve that 27 computers be surplused to Property Control.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will have the 27 computers surplused to Property Control.
· Glyn’s Lab Usage Report – Donna Methvien reported in place of Glyn, and she provided the committee with copies of the usage report.  The 24-hour lab was the most used lab throughout the Fall 2006 semester.  Internet Explorer was the most used application, followed by Microsoft Word.  The furniture has been set up in PTTL lab, and 16 additional computers have been added.  We now have 60 computers in that lab.

Dr. Baldwin joined the meeting at this point.

· Internet and computers in Greek Village Commons Area – Dr. Yates presented a need in Greek Village for 8-10 computers & internet connections for the commons area.  SLU currently does not provide the internet for this area of campus.  Internet is provided by X Phone.  Dr. Asoodeh reported that the cost to change equipment and wiring so that SLU can take over providing internet service will cost around $65,000.  Donna Methvien reported that Steve Leon is currently working on a proposal for providing internet services to Greek Village.  Action Item:  Dr. Yates will request that Dr. Crain proceed with calling a meeting to discuss moving forward with this project.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will meet with Donna Methvien to prepare a plan.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Marvin Yates. Bridget Hester seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m. 

· Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held on March 12, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.  

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Aron Walker 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
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